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Welcome to the first of our bi-monthly newsletters – with luck, and inclusions from you, the members, 
they will continue. News for future editions will be appreciated. Send to Trish 0413 760 606 or 
info@juneeseniors.org.au, who, due to outback isolation issues with technology, is unable to send texts, 
but can receive them. This issue will only be available online, so please share/print.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:	
As for my first President’s Report, I 
would like to congratulate all those 
who took on positions at the AGM 
for the Senior Citizen’s Committee. 
Good to see a couple of new faces 
and we hope to have many more. 

I am looking forward to working 
with everyone and welcome any 
new ideas as the year continues. 

Kind regards, 
Patsy

FROM LAST MEETING:	

• We have a new cleaner, monthly 
and as needed. 

• Bus trip for November planned 
for Lavington and Bonegilla. 

• Xmas Luncheon in December at 
The Crossing. 

• Raffles continue at the Club, IGA 
and Paper Shop. 

• Training available for EFTPOS 
machine - see Nicholas. 

• Water leak fixed-repaint ceiling 
later.

UPCOMING EVENTS:	
• Monday Bingo 11am. 

• Monday evening Ukes 

• Monday Bookclub monthly 

• 2nd Tuesday monthly Red 
Cross. 

• Every Friday Craft group. 

• 2nd and 4th Saturday Bingo 
and Euchre. 

• Other groups on 
application.

NEW COMMITTEE:	
President Patsy Lawson. 
Vice-President Shirley Bennett. 
Secretary Trish Davies. 
Treasurer Barb Guthrie. 
Ordinar y members Carme l 
Wright, Sue Booby, & Donna 
Beddingford.  
Thank you to all previous office 
bearers.

MAINTENANCE ISSUES : There is now a book for all to write in any maintenance issues. We own this building 
and it is our responsibility to see that it is maintained. As things are fixed or addressed, a comment will be 
put beside your entry. 

FUNDRAISING : Please respond positively to Barb’s pleas for raffle helpers – they are our major fundraising 
source. And please attend and publicise our bus trips. They are fun and interesting. 

GRANTS : There is one grant for kitchenware to be spent. A group of members (Willie, Paula, Helen, Donna, 
Trish, Barb Smith) accompanied Nicholas over to Wagga Catering to choose relevant items. Settings for 40 
were chosen – remember we are equipping our Hall for future use as well as present use. Thank you all for 
your input. 

WELFARE : Our thoughts are with Barb Guthrie having surgery soon. And, of course, any members with 
medical issues. 

SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS : Barb Guthrie. (Sorry I’m not near the membership register for more.)

FRIDAY CRAFT GROUP	
Take a look at these beautiful 
Christmas goodies that the ladies 
have created. 

Congratulations. 

Contact Helen Robertson for more 
information about Friday craft.


